Work Session, May 17, 2022

Town of Clermont
Work Session Meeting
May 17, 2022

The Clermont Town Council met on May 17, 2022, for a work session and public hearing for the
FY 2023 budget. Present: Mayor, James Nix, Council members, Amanda Nix, Doug Myers,
James Castleberry, and Marcia Kesler. Town Clerk, Amy Lomax, and Assistant Town Clerk,
Robin Bryson also attended.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE 2022-2023 TOWN OF CLERMONT BUDGET: Mayor Nix
opened the public hearing on the proposed budget at 7:00 pm. The proposed budget is
$484,350.00. He asked for any comments or questions. There was one comment from the
audience asking for a more detailed breakdown of the budget. He was given the budget
worksheet that is used to help determine the budget category numbers. No further comments or
questions were raised at this time.

KING STREET PARKING LOT QUOTE: The Council was given a quote for $2952.50 from
Stripe-It-Right Inc. to seal and re-stripe the parking lot at Town Hall and Market Street Park.
Doug Myers made a motion to accept the quote. James Castleberry seconded, and all Council
members present voted in favor. Motion passed.

PARK SIGNS: The Council agreed to place signs at the parks prohibiting unauthorized ATVs,
or motorcycles on Town property.

PERDUE HOUSE: Council Member, James Castleberry informed the Council that he was
contacted by someone about the Town possibly acquiring the Perdue House located on Concord
Baptist Campus and having it moved to Town property. He has been in contact with someone
from the Church and at this time they have not made a final decision on what they will be doing
in the future with the house.

COUNCIL UPDATES: Council Member, Amanda Nix gave the Council a quote she received
from Georgia Power on placing additional lighting at the Chattahoochee Park. The Council
decided that only one additional light at the park pointing toward the playground area would be
beneficial. Amanda is going to contact the representative from Georgia Power to get an updated
quote on the installation of one additional light. Amanda also informed the Council that the
proceeds from the Town yard sale totaled $1086.00. The proceeds will go toward park
equipment.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE 2022-2023 TOWN OF CLERMONT BUDGET: With there
being no further comments from the audience or the Council on the proposed budget, the public
hearing was closed at 8:08. The Council will hold the second public hearing and the vote for the
budget at the June 7, 2022, Council Meeting.
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ADJOURN: Doug Myers made a motion to adjourn at 8:08 pm. Marcia Kesler seconded, and all
CO%ME ers present voted in favor. Motion passed.
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